
BARROW GURNEY PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting 

of the Annual Village Green Committee of Barrow Gurney Parish Council  

held on Tuesday 16th November 2022 at 7.30pm.
Present: Nick Tyrrell (Chairman), Rob McKenzie, James Durie, Nick Kerswell

In attendance: Olga Shepherd (Clerk).
1.11.22  Apologies for absence

   No Apologies received
2.11.22 Minutes of the previous meeting

  Minutes of the previous meeting held on 23 November 2021 were APPROVED as 
  a true record and signed by the Chairman

3.11.22 Playground Inspections

  Nick Kerswell is to coordinate rota for inspection of the Village Green in 2023/24.
4.11.22 Village Green maintenance schedule 2023/24

- Nick and Jim have planned to take a look at the lawn to identify areas in need of 
improvement. There are areas, which need to be flattened and holes filled with top
soil mixed with grass seeds. The Village Green Committee will enquire if Phil Car
nell can provide the topsoil.
5.11.22 Weed control 

a) The weeds on the path around the green / boules area have been treated three times this season, the last one done in September. There is one more treatment to be done this year when the weather is dry enough. 

b) Nick Tyrrell will remind Rob to treat weeds four times a year in 2023/24

6.11.22 Additional maintenance work:

Discussion took place about the extent of nettle and weed growth along the edges of the stream and alongside the hedge bordering the road, which was detrimental to the appearance of the green. It was acknowledged that it had been too wet for Little Apple to strim when they might have done in the early autumn. Nick Kerswell agreed to investigate the possibility of Committee Members strimming the borders ourselves using a strimmer acquired for the parish by Andy Robbins.
7.11.22 Future improvements and enhancements:

Discussions took place about raising the weir on the stream by 6-12 inches to raise the water level. It was thought that it would make the stream side more attractive. Members discussed if it could cause other areas to flood and any other possible impact. Nick 
and Jim will investigate and look at the feasibility. Bristol Water and possibly others 
may need to be consulted.
8.11.22 Bio Diversity Net gain
· Ways to improve biodiversity were discussed. Environment specialists in the 


village will be asked for help with ideas to encourage wildlife.

· A quote to survey the trees has been approved  by the Parish Council, the tree survey can go ahead.
· Nick K and Jim will look for possible locations, where new trees can be planted in order to improve biodiversity.
9.11.22 Village Green Committee Budget 2023-2024: 

- Village Green Committee' budget outcome until 30 October 2022 was NOTED 
· It was decided that £250 will be budgeted next year with a second strimming done for free by volunteers. Discussions took place about purchasing a new strimmer as the one which is used currently is too old. (See item 6.11.22 above. The £250 for strimming will no longer be required.)
· It was decided that the grass on the Village Green must be cut 18 times between April and October with minimum 14 days between the cuts. (Update: Little Apple have agreed to continue with 18 cuts per year but insist that the timing must be at their own discretion.)
· The Budget 2023-24 has been reviewed and AGREED. A copy of the budget will be emailed to all Members. 
10.11.22  
Date of next meeting: November 2023.


The exact date is to be decided later. 
Update following the meeting: Nick Kerswell and Andy Robbins have agreed to do the strimming themselves in 2023 and it has been agreed that the committee will take on this responsibility henceforth (two strims p.a.). Nick Tyrrell subsequently contacted Little Apple to advise we would no longer require them to strim as part of their ongoing management of the green.

